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European Commission imposes anti-dumping duties on more Chinese steel
products

The Commission today published definitive anti-dumping measures a new type of
steel products originating in China. The latest investigation confirmed the
preliminary findings that the Chinese seamless pipes had been sold in Europe
at dumped prices. Chinese exports will now be taxed with an extra duty
ranging from 29.2% to 54.9%. This is another clear example of how the EU is
using the available toolbox of trade defence instruments to address unfair
imports of steel. The EU currently has an unprecedented number of trade
defence measures in place targeting unfair imports of steel products related
to high levels of industrial overcapacity and subsidies in China. At the same
time, the Commission is seeking Member States’ and the Parliament’s approval
to its proposals to make the system better suited to the current reality of
international trade. The Commission welcomes the progress in that context,
with the Council’s support yesterday to a Presidency compromise text on a new
anti-dumping methodology. In addition to that, the EU is tackling the root
causes of overcapacity in the global steel industry by his active involvement
in the Global Forum on Steel Excess Capacity created last December. (For more
information: Daniel Rosario – Tel.: +32 229 56185 and Kinga Malinowska –
Tel.: + 32 229 51383)

 

The Commission launches the EU Platform on Animal Welfare

The Commission is publishing today the composition of the EU Platform on
Animal Welfare (the Platform) announced in January 2017. The Platform brings
together 75 member organisations both from the public and private sector and
relevant international intergovernmental organisations, in order to maximise
the outcome of the discussions and thereby improve the welfare of animals in
the EU. Following a call for applications for private sector organisations
and independent experts, the Commission has selected a total of 40 members
from academia, NGOs and industry. The other members of the Platform were
nominated by competent authorities in the Member States and in EEA countries.
Members were selected based on their experience in improving animal welfare
and their capacity for stakeholder outreach. The Platform will support all
players in the better application of EU rules on animal welfare through
exchanges of best practices in the field of animal welfare; the development
and use of voluntary commitments by businesses; and the promotion of EU
animal welfare standards at global level. The inaugural meeting of the
Platform is scheduled for 6 June 2017 in Brussels. For more information on
the Platform see here. (For more information: Enrico Brivio – Tel.: +32 229
56172; Aikaterini Apostola – Tel.: +32 229 87624)

 

La Commission lance une consultation publique sur les règles encadrant le nom
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de domaine “.eu”

Le domaine “.eu” a été initialement créé en 2002 et officiellement lancé le 7
décembre 2005. Il est donc désormais temps de vérifier si les règles qui
encadrent le nom de domaine de l’Union européenne sont toujours adaptées.
Avec plus de 3,7 millions d’enregistrements au total, “.eu” se place
aujourd’hui au 7ème rang des noms de domaine de premier niveauet offre un nom
de domaine unique pour les organisations et les personnes résidant dans les
États membres de l’UE ainsi qu’en Islande, au Liechtenstein et en Norvège.
Depuis l’entrée en vigueur des règlements encadrant le “.eu”, le marché des
noms de domaine a beaucoup gagné en dynamisme et en concurrence. C’est pour
cela que la Commission a ouvert aujourd’hui une consultation publique
jusqu’au 4 août 2017 à laquelle toute personne intéressée est invitée à
participer. Plus d’informations sont disponibles ici. (Pour plus
d’informations: Nathalie Vandystadt – Tél .: + 32 229 67083; Johannes Bahrke
– Tél .: +32 229 58615; Inga Höglund – Tél .: +32 229 50698)

Winner of 2017 EU Prize for Contemporary Architecture – Mies van der Rohe
Award announced

The European Commission and the Mies van der Rohe Foundation announced today
the winner of the 2017 EU Prize for Contemporary Architecture: the prize will
be given to the innovative renovation of Kleiburg, a 1960s apartment building
in Amsterdam, by NL Architects and XVW architectuur. The project, which was
among five finalists from 356 projects nominated, was rewarded for the
renovation of one of the biggest apartment buildings in the Netherlands by a
consortium involving the owner, the neighbours, the Bijlmer Museum, which is
dedicated to the history of the district where Kleiburg is located, and the
architects. The 2017 Emerging Architect Special Mention is awarded to Belgian
architects MSA and V+ for the NAVEZ project, five social units in northern
Brussels, designed as a landmark at the entrance of the city and providing
exemplary passive apartments for large families. Commissioner for Education,
Culture, Youth and Sport, Tibor Navracsics, said: “I congratulate the winners
of the European Union Prize for Contemporary Architecture – Mies van der Rohe
Award, who demonstrate the high quality of European architecture, its
creative potential and its ability to address the social, economic and
environmental challenges of our time. The Commission is committed to
sustainable urban development and supports the values of contemporary
architecture and its contribution to the well-being of our citizens.
Moreover, the European Year of Cultural Heritage in 2018 will be an excellent
opportunity to strengthen the role of architecture in saving and enhancing
heritage sites and buildings.” The award ceremony will take place on 26 May
at the Mies van der Rohe Pavilion in Barcelona. The €60,000 biennial Prize,
which is the most prestigious in European architecture, was launched in 1987
to highlight the contribution of European architects to the development of
new ideas and technologies in contemporary urban development. It is co-funded
by the Creative Europe Programme and the Fundació Mies van der Rohe. For
further information, please see here. (For more information: Nathalie
Vandystadt – Tel.:+32 2 29 67083; Inga Höglund – Tel.: +32 229 50698)

EUROSTAT: Mars 2017 comparé à février 2017 – La production industrielle en
baisse de 0,1% dans la zone euro – Stable dans l’UE28
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En mars 2017 par rapport à février 2017, la production industrielle corrigée
des variations saisonnières a diminué de 0,1% dans la zone euro (ZE19) et est
restée stable dans l’UE28, selon les estimations d’Eurostat, l’office
statistique de l’Union européenne. En février 2017, la production
industrielle avait également baissé de 0,1% dans la zone euro et était
demeurée stable dans l’UE28.En mars 2017 par rapport à mars 2016, la
production industrielle a progressé de 1,9% dans la zone euro et de 2,4% dans
l’UE28. Un communiqué de presse est disponible ici. (Pour plus
d’informations: Lucia Caudet – Tel.: +32 229 56182; Mirna Talko – Tel.: +32
229 87278; Maud Noyon – Tel.: +32 229 80379)

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS

High Representative/Vice-President Mogherini to attend the Plenary session of
the Parliamentary Assembly of the Union for the Mediterranean

High Representative/Vice-President Federica Mogherini, in her role as Co-
President of the Union for the Mediterranean (UfM), will participate in the
annual Plenary session of the Parliamentary Assembly of the Union for the
Mediterranean tomorrow in Rome. The Assembly brings together 280 elected
representatives from the national parliaments of all members of the UfM,
equally distributed between the northern and southern shores of the
Mediterranean. The plenary session will be dedicated to Sustainable
Development and New Job Opportunities in the Mediterranean area, which are
issues crucial for the sustainable development and stabilisation of the
region. The discussions are expected to focus on the creation of quality jobs
and viable socio-economic development opportunities. Audio-visual coverage
will be available on EbS.  (Pour plus d’informations: Catherine Ray – Tel.:
+32 229 69921; Lauranne Devillé – Tel.: +32 229 80833)

Vice-President Katainen visits Beijing, China, to attend the Belt and Road
Forum for International Cooperation

Vice-President Jyrki Katainen, responsible for Jobs, Growth, Investment and
Competitiveness, will be in Beijing, China, on 14-15 May to represent the
European Union in the “Belt and Road Forum for International Cooperation“.
The “Belt and Road Initiative” is China’s major economic diplomacy project to
upgrade infrastructure which contributes to sustainable growth in the Euro-
Asian region. The Forum, focusing for example on connectivity, is one of the
biggest international events China hosts this year. Vice-President Katainen
will meet Vice-Premier Ma Kai to discuss EU-China economic, trade and
investment relations. More broadly, the European Union advocates for a level-
playing field and reciprocity in its global trade and investment relations.
Vice-President Katainen will also participate in a series of meetings with
representatives of the business community. (For more information: Daniel
Rosario – Tel.: +32 229 56185; Lucia Caudet – Tel.: +32 229 56182)
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Commissioner Thyssen in Madrid on the occasion of the 20th anniversary of the
European Disability Forum

Tomorrow, 13 May, Commissioner for Employment, Social Affairs, Skills and
Labour Mobility, Marianne Thyssen, will be in Madrid, Spain, where she will
attend the Annual General Assembly of the European Disability Forum. On the
occasion of the Forum’s 20th anniversary, Commissioner Thyssen will give a
keynote speech, reaffirming the Commission’s commitment to make the UN
Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities a reality. The speech
will be published here. The Commissioner will also benefit from the occasion
to visit European Social Fund projects. She will first visit a fair organised
in light of this year’s 60th anniversary of the Fund, where she will get a
first-hand look at projects co-financed by the European Social Fund and the
Once Foundation. There she will meet with entrepreneurs with disabilities to
discuss about their experiences and businesses, as well as with
representatives of companies that have employed people with disabilities.
Furthermore, Commissioner Thyssen will visit a smart, accessible and
sustainable house that manages to adapt itself to the needs and circumstances
of the people who inhabit it. (For more information:Christian Wigand– Tel.:
+32 229 62253; Sara Soumillion – Tel.: + 32 229 67094)

 

Commissioner Stylianides begins visit to Myanmar/Burma, announces new EU
humanitarian funding

Commissioner for Humanitarian Aid and Crisis Management Christos Stylianides
has today started his official visit to Myanmar/Burma from 12-14 May to meet
with government officials and assess the humanitarian situation on the
ground. His visit follows the meeting on 2 May in Brussels of HR/VP Federica
Mogherini and Commissioner Stylianides with State Counsellor and Foreign
Minister, Daw Aung San Suu Kyi and marks the first ever of a European
Commissioner to Northern Rakhine State. Arriving in the country today he
announced new EU humanitarian assistance to the country and the region. “The
European Union has not forgotten Myanmar/Burma. This is why we have mobilized
over €12 million for direct humanitarian assistance and disaster risk
reduction activities in the country. Our new funding will help deliver life-
saving aid to the most vulnerable, and it will make communities stronger in
the face of natural disasters. Humanitarian organisations need full access to
all affected communities, so that help can reach those who need it the most,”
said Commissioner Stylianides. Over €9 million will be allocated for direct
humanitarian assistance to communities living in the conflict-afflicted areas
of the country, including Rakhine, Shan, and Kachin States. Some €3 million
will fund disaster-risk-reduction activities to reduce the impact of natural
disasters and strengthen the resilience of communities at risk in
Myanmar/Burma. This new funding is part of a bigger package for South and
East Asia and Pacific amounting to over €27 million. During his mission, the
Commissioner is meeting with Union Ministers in Nay Pyi Taw before visiting
projects financed by EU humanitarian aid in Northern Rakhine State. More
details on his visit as well as audio-visual material will be made available
at the end of the visit. (For more information: Carlos Martin Ruiz de
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Gordejuela – Tel.: +32 229 65322; Daniel Puglisi – Tel.: +32 229 69140)

 

Commissioner Jourová visits Eurojust in The Hague

Commissioner for Justice, Vera Jourová, is visiting today Eurojust, the
agency of the European Union dealing with judicial co-operation in criminal
matters. She will meet with the president of Eurojust, Ms. Coninsx and speak
to the College of Eurojust. She will present her priorities in the field of
criminal justice, including the setting up of the European Public
Prosecutor’s Office, which will investigate and prosecute on EU budget fraud
and important cross-border VAT fraud. A press release will be available this
afternoon on Eurojust’s website. (For more information: Christian Wigand –
Tel.: +32 229 62253; Mélanie Voin – Tel.: +32 229 58659)

The Commission extends the mandate of Jan Figel, Special Envoy for the
promotion of Freedom of Religion or Belief outside the European Union

The Commission has decided to extend by an additional year the mandate of Jan
Figel as Special Envoy for the promotion of Freedom of Religion or Belief
outside the European Union. Since his appointment in May 2016 Mr Figel
visited a number of third countries, including Iraq, Jordan, Sudan and the
United Arab Emirates, and participated in many international events and
processes. He has engaged very actively in dialogue with governments and
civil society representatives, including religious and non-governmental
actors. At the heart of Mr Figel’s work lie the EU Guidelines on Freedom and
Religion of Belief, adopted in 2013. Such new function has been well received
within and outside the EU. “The EU is and must remain a credible promoter of
human dignity for all and everywhere. Freedom of conscience and religion is a
universal right and an essential value” commented Jan Figel. Mr Figel
performs his duties in close cooperation with various Commission services and
the European External Action Service. The Special Envoy will continue to
serve as Special Advisor to Commissioner Neven Mimica, who is responsible for
International Cooperation and Development, with the objective to foster
greater awareness on freedom of religion or belief within the development
cooperation agenda. (For more information: Carlos Martin Ruiz de Gordejuela –
Tel.: +32 229 65322; Christina Wunder – Tel.: +32 229 92256)
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